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Men’s Golf 2020
Our year ending tournament was held on March 3rd with awards presented immediately following.  Winners by event – Closest to pin, Hole 3, Mike Manning, Hole 8, Tom Kaja, Hole 10 on third shot, Tom Williams, Hole 12, John Hachmann and Hole 15, John Hachmann.  Team Match play winner, Team Smith and Runner up, Team North & Team Roche.

Two-man team first place Carl Lickteig & Tom Kaja with runner up Sam Shakespeare & Ron Newcomb.  Seven skin awards went to Ron Newcomb, hole 4 & 6, Brian North, Hole 5 & 11, Ted Capraro, hole 6, Mike Mears, Hole 14 and Mike Manning, hole 17.  Most improved player was Royd March with 36% improvement.  Three individual winners of low net were, third place, Carl Lickteig net score 68, second place Royd March net score 67.80 and Winner and Club Champion was Ted Capraro with net score of 67.50.  Thanks,  Mike Mears
ACTIVITIES

Because of the COVID-19 pandemic, games such as Hand & Foot, Hand, Foot & Elbow, Pinochle, Poor Man’s Poker, Bridge and Mah Jongg as well as the Book Club will not be permitted on Master Association property until further notice.

Details of the restrictions for the 2020-2021 season are included on the last page of this Newsletter.

Yoga 

Yoga classes will be held at Pool 3 Cabana with a maximum of 10 persons.  Please contact Sue Chapin at 239-353-5006 if you are interested in beginner floor yoga and/or chair yoga. 

Adventure Walkers
 As we enter our 4th season for the Adventure Walkers we wanted to take this opportunity to say how proud we are of our dedicated walkers.  The group continues to grow and flourish!   In the 2021 year, we will revisit several of our group’s favorite walking locations, the first of which is Freedom Park in January.   We will also continue the local walks on alternating weeks. Remember walking is one activity that you can take part in, even in this pandemic!

Local Walks-Meet at pool 2 @ 8am - January 6th and 20th.
Freedom Park - 8am - January 13th and 27th - 1515 Golden Gate Parkway.
If you would like more information, please email Kathleen Lickteig (k.lickteig@ iCloud.com) or Stephanie Roche (rochsteph2008@gmail.com) for more details or to be included on our reminder emails.  All are welcome.  Social distancing and masks are encouraged and respected. 

Aquabics

Aquabics are held Monday to Saturday at both Pool #1 and Pool #2.  Pool #1 begins at 9:00 a.m. and Pool #2 at 9:15 a.m.  Classes are 45 minutes and everyone is welcome.  Please practice proper social distancing.  
Sapphire Lakes Tennis 

Regular play continues on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays at 8:00 a.m.  We strongly encourage any residents who would like to join us to do so. Social distancing and sanitary measures are to be utilized.

 Bill Kearney  239-348-2871
Pickleball

Pickleball is played Monday, Wednesday and Friday 8 am to 10 am.  Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday play is from 10 am to noon.  Social distancing and sanitary measures are to be utilized.
Contact Brian North 716-866-8173
Horseshoes

Currently horseshoes are being played Monday and Thursday at 9 a.m.   Because of the pandemic, there will not be a tournament this season.  Social distancing is recommended and hand sanitizing between game utilized.  There should also be no hand shaking after games.    For further information you may contact George Churchill at 978-618-9373.  Thanks, Ren Job  
Ladies Golf – Sapphire Swingers

We welcome all lady golfers to our Friday morning Golf League whether you are a new golfer or a seasoned one!!  We will start golfing on January 8th at Hibiscus Golf Club, golfing the back 9 holes with tee times starting at 7:45am.  The cost will be $41.73 including cart and tax.  Because of the strange times we are going through now I realize many will not be able to golf this season. We will sure miss you.  The golf course is taking all precautions to deal with the virus. We are not an official league so you don’t have to come out every week, just when you can or want to.  Please call me if you would like to join us.  Thanks,  
 Sue Mears 239-348-3820

Men’s Golf

Our Golf League starts on January 8th at Eagle Lakes. Currently we have 5 teams of 4.  With the virus still going on I am not sure whether we will have any tournaments this year so will hold off on collecting any money. I will make that call at the end of January. The course continues to improve; the greens are a lot better and they are cleaning much of the vegetation which has caused many lost balls. The good thing is we do not have a signed contract so if we decide to change, we can leave at any time.  Price for this season is $89 plus tax unless you bought a punch card than it is $74.87 plus tax.

In 2021 we will have a total of 12 weeks of league play starting January 8th ending March 26th.  We realigned some of the teams as 13 players are either stuck in Canada or decided not to return. We have two subs that just want to sub and one on the waiting list that wants to be on a team.  If you are interested in joining the league now is a good time. If you want to sub or play regular contact me at 239-348-3820. Thanks, Mike Mears

Bocce League

The Sapphire Lakes Bocce Committee, in cooperation with the Master Board, has come up with a safe, workable plan that will be used only for this 2021 season.  The season will run from February 1st through March 19th. The following are some highlights:

· Four players per team

· No referees - players will determine “closest ball” – no measuring tape used

· Only one person, wearing gloves, will touch the scoreboard 

· Recommend that players bring hand sanitizers – the League will provide sanitizer for those that forget

· Masks and gloves are optional for players

· Spectators must be wearing masks and adhere to proper social distancing

· Only 2 players inside each end of the court at a time

· Balls will be sanitized between games

· The team captains will get their substitutes when needed, from a list that will be provided

· No standings will be kept and there will be No playoffs

If you weren’t on a team last year, and you want to play this season, please contact Keith KFogel243078mi@comcast.net  (You are welcome to form your own team of 4 or you can request playing partners.)  The deadline for the entry of teams is January 8, 2021. Entry fee is $10 per person.
Next year we will go back to the teams that we had last year; therefore, not playing this year will not drop any teams or anyone from any team.                 

 Thank You
After 25 years of joyful living in beautiful Sapphire Lakes, I regretfully sold my condo last May.  Because of the virus restrictions I was unable to say goodbye to many of the wonderful people I have known over the years.  Please know that I think of you often with love and grateful memories of all the happy times we shared.

I would also like to give a special thank you to those who work so tirelessly to make Sapphire Lakes such an active, pleasant community: to the members of the Jade Board and the Master Association Board for the smooth and seamless operation of the facilities;   and to the Activities Team for their hard work at providing fun-filled days for all residents to participate in.  I would also like to give a very special salute to the memory of Terry Bachand, who was the heart of Sapphire Lakes for so many years.  Her hard work and enthusiasm will never be forgotten.

Wishing you all a Happy New Year, and many healthy and happy years to come.

June Welch

Condolences

Sympathy is extended to –

Kevin Lake, 320 Gabriel, Unit 2 on this passing of his wife Pat 
The family of Gail Duesselmann, 379 Gabriel, Unit 1

Mike Molinaro, 680 Luísa Lane, Unit 3 on the passing of his wife, Donna

Don Schroer, 250 Gabriel, Unit 10 on the passing of his wife Shirley

Chuck Frankey, 547 Gabriel, Unit 7 on the passing of his wife Mary Ann

Edna May Schiefer, 356 Belina, Unit 4 on the passing of her husband Carl

The family of Dennis Cackowski, 196 Belina, Unit 6

The family of Walter Noyes, 164 Belina Drive, Unit 10

The family of Jim Hannigan, 249 Gabriel Circle, Unit 1

The family of Carmen Andrickson, 379 Gabriel, Unit 5

Also, condolences to Gretchen Jarvis on the loss of her husband, John.  Gretchen & John were long time residents of Sapphire Lakes.

Communications
Report any change in telephone numbers for updating of the entry gate system as well as the telephone directory, by e-mail, to sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com and jamorrison62@gmail.com.
“Sapphire” is now the password at all pools for internet. 

Channel 195 has current events and Sapphire Lakes information.

Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.
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President’s Corner

As I struggle to write this first message of the 2021 season at Sapphire Lakes, I find myself almost at a loss of words.  Normally I would welcome everyone back for the season, but yet I know that many of you will not be coming to Florida this year and you will be sorely missed.  I also usually list the wide variety of activities that we have available for our residents to participate in throughout the season, however this year we have been forced to eliminate some of the usual activities, and in some cases, such as the Bocce League, we have suggested modifications be implemented in order to make that activity as safe as possible.  Naturally some of our residents will be choosing to limit the activities in which they participate based on their own personal health situation or just out of a sense of caution.  At the November 18, 2020 Master Board meeting a list of approved activities was developed that is included in this newsletter, and we hope that our residents can enjoy as many of these as they care to in a safe and cautious manner.

One of the major decisions that the Master Board has made is placing a limit of 20 persons at any one time within the fenced in pool areas of Pools 2, 3 & 4 and a limit of 15 at Pool 1.  We encourage our residents to voluntarily respect these limits and to practice good social distancing at the pools so that we can keep the pools open for the season.  It is important to understand that for this season the pools are closed to those who do not actually reside in our community. Temporary residents, such as renters, family and friends that are actually sleeping at Sapphire Lakes for a period of time are allowed to use the pools and other facilities, but we ask that everyone be respectful of the safety concerns of all of our residents. 

For this season we will not be having any large gatherings at any of the Pool Cabanas or the Picnic Area, but if a small group of 10 or less persons wants to meet at a Pool Cabana, they can contact Property Manager Karl Forsman and reserve the space as long as he is satisfied that proper safety protocols will be utilized.  We want everyone to be able to enjoy the facilities of the community as much as we can in a safe and healthy manner.

For those of you that are wondering about the number of Covid-19 cases at our community, to the best of our knowledge we have only had a few cases in the last three months and those residents were quarantined, received treatment and have recovered.  We have implemented our social activities restrictions in an attempt to keep us all as safe as possible while still enjoying some of the amenities and activities of our community.  I hope we can have a safe and healthy start to the 2021 season, and I sincerely thank you all for your cooperation.  Bob Foster, Master Board President
Treasurer’s Report

First of all, I want to wish everyone a Happy New Year and hope everyone had a Merry Christmas. 

Financially Sapphire Lakes is in great shape.  As it stands right now with two weeks before year end it looks like we could finish the year under budget by as much as $10,000. Savings is coming from all areas of the budget.

 In 2020 we were also able to pay back money borrowed from Contingency funds. It looks like that account will end the year with around $78,000. If you add the $10,000 from being under budget in 2020 to this account it means we will have close to $90,000 emergency funds going into 2021. This money will be sitting in a special account to be used as an emergency contingency fund should we get hit by another hurricane or some unforeseen expense comes up. By having this fund, it will also free up some of the reserve money that we sometimes borrow due to cash flow. This allows us to invest more of the reserve dollars in CD’s. However, the rates right now are very low.

For 2021 the Master budget will increase by 2.05%. That includes an increase of .64% in Operating Fees, 4.12% in cable fees and 4.01% in internet fees.  Contribution to reserve dollars went up by $11,000, $73,000 compared to $62,000. This was mainly due to the life of pool heaters had to be adjusted from 20 years to 14 years. We also had to adjust the estimated interest due to the CD rates dropping down to under .50 versus over 2% in past years. We will end 2020 with around $240,000 in our reserve fund.

In 2020 we spent around $105,000 on the following items out of the reserve.  1. Sealing parking lots $53,000   2. Irrigation Pumps $9,500   3. Pool heaters $37,500  4. Paint pool houses $4,000   5. Pool pump $1,000

For 2021 the plan is to spend around $42,000 in the following reserve items:  1. Parking lots repairs $3,000  2. Pumps/Fountains $13,000  3. Pool heaters $26,000

We will give a more detailed presentation at the annual meeting in February.  I am looking forward to working with everyone in 2021. Hope to see everyone around. 
Thanks, Reg (Mike) Mears
SAPPHIRE LAKES INFORMATION
Please contact the Sheriffs’ Office at 239-774-4434 to report any suspicious activities.

Pool Telephones

The landline telephones have been removed from all four pools and replaced with 911 Emergency Cell Phones.

Rental of Cabanas
Any resident wishing to use any of the cabanas for personal gathering must apply fourteen (14) days in advance.  Applications can be obtained from Karl Forsman, Property Manager.  This applies only to cabanas.  Pools and pool decks are always open to all residents and may not be reserved or rented.  A deposit of $50 is required which will be refunded if the area is cleaned up property.  Social distancing and hygiene plans with be reviewed with applicant before approval.  Further details are available in the application.
Entrance Gates 
Unit owners may purchase additional gate access cards and vehicle bar codes at a cost of $20.00 by check or money order only and are available from our Property Manager, Karl Forsman.
Pool Umbrellas
All pools have umbrellas on the decks.  If you are the last to leave the pool area, please be responsible and lower any umbrellas that are open.  Thank you.
Defibrillator
An Automated Electronic Defibrillator (AED) is installed at the cabana at the Recreation area restroom and all four pools. 
Before using the AED machine, assure that 911 has been called.  Turn on the AED and follow the audio prompts.
Central Car Washing Area
There is an area located near the recreation area washroom facility for residents to wash cars.  

It is mandatory for boats to be washed only in this area.  Boat rinsing should be limited to 15 minutes after it has been in saltwater.

Comcast 

Any Comcast related issues should be addressed with Comcast by calling 1-800-XFINITY stating you are part of the Bulk Services Contract at Sapphire Lakes.

It is also important to note that every Sapphire Lakes unit has a Comcast account.  If you sell your unit, please be sure your name is removed from the account to assure you are not billed in the future.  It would also be prudent to turn in your equipment to Comcast allowing the new owner to set up their own account with Comcast.
Your Pets 
Please report any violations of the pet rules that you witness or observe to our Property Manager Karl Forsman (353-2465) so that proper action can be taken against offenders.
Reminder!!!  And also –Please do not feed the wild animals including feral cats, squirrels and ducks!  They are creatures of the wild and should fend for themselves.  After Association meetings at the Pools or gatherings at the Picnic area, any garbage should be removed and placed in a dumpster nearby.  

Garden Waste
Plant debris should be piled or bagged and placed along the street, not at the dumpsters or parking lots, for pick up by the landscaping company Tuesday and Friday.  
You are urged to please help the environment by recycling whenever possible.  Newspaper, flyers, flattened small cardboard boxes, catalogs, magazines, telephone books, paper grocery bags, clear, green and brown bottles and jars, aluminum and steel/tin food and beverage cans, all plastics #1 through #7 can all be places in the recycle bins.
Please, please, do not put plastic bags or garbage into the re-cycling bins!!!!
Before placing large cardboard boxes in the garbage bins, please break them down to ensure that the dumpsters are not filled before the garbage truck arrives.  Small boxes should be collapsed and placed in the recycling containers.  
For those units that have individual trash and recycling tote bins, please call Collier County at 239-252-2380 for disposal of larger items such as TV’s mattresses, furniture, etc.  For those using large dumpsters please contact Roberto at 239-316-6452.

There is a charge for special pickup.
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE ARTICLES BESIDE THE DUMPSTERS!! 
For hazardous wastes such as paint, oil or solvents, they may be taken to the Waste Disposal site at 2640 Corporate Flight Drive with no fee.  They are open Tuesday to Saturday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
SAPPHIRE LAKES ACTIVITIES 
ADVENTURE
Every Wednesday 8:00 a.m.  Contact Kathleen Lickteig 502-235-3892 or Stephanie Roche 
WALKERS:

703-447-7935
AQUABICS:

Pool # 1  Monday-Saturday 9:00 a.m.




Pool #2 Monday-Saturday 9:15 a.m.
HORSESHOES:
Open play on Monday to Saturday at 9:00 a.m. Contact George Churchill 978-618-9373 
 TENNIS:
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:00 a.m. Friday 8:00 a.m. - 2 courts.

Contact Bill Kearney 239-348-2871
PICKLEBALL:
Monday & Wednesday 8 a.m.-10 a.m. Friday 8 a.m.-10 am (6 courts)




Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday 10 am-noon   Contact Brian North 716-866-8173
BOCCE:

2021 season February 1st-March 19th.  Contact Keith Fogel  239-353-8369
YOGA:

 Contact Sue Chapin 239-353-5006
CHAIR YOGA:


GOLF:

Friday morning.
Ladies call Sue Mears 239-348-3820







Men call Mike Mears 239-348-3820

COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS FOR  2020-2021 SEASON
Effective November 19, 2020 until further notice
· The use of masks is encouraged when it’s not possible to be socially distant.
· Only Sapphire Lakes residents (including persons residing and sleeping in their units) are permitted to use the four pools and the common facilities on Master Association property.

· Pool 1 will be limited to a maximum of 15 persons (including children) at any one time within the pool fencing, and they shall be socially distant at all times.  Pools 2, 3 & 4 will be limited to 20 persons (including children) with the same social distancing requirement.  Masks should be worn on the way into and upon leaving the pools.  We ask that people limit themselves to two hours at the pool IF people are waiting for their opportunity to access the pool.

The following low-risk activities will be allowed with proper social distancing as well as appropriate sanitary measures utilized:

· Adventure Walkers

· Bocce (with modifications developed by the Bocce Committee)
· Horseshoes:   socially distanced and using sanitary measures

· Pickleball & Tennis:  rated as low risk activities as long as social distancing and sanitary measures are utilized.

· Pool Aerobics

· Yoga:  with a maximum of 10 persons at the Pool 3 Cabana

Use of any the Pool Cabanas for a group activity (for Sapphire Lakes residents only) must receive pre-approval from Property Manager Karl Forsman after he reviews a social distancing and hygiene plan with the applicant(s).

A limited number of picnic tables will be available for use in the Picnic area and Sapphire Lakes residents who wish to have a group activity there shall get pre-approval from Property Manager Karl Forsman after he reviews a social distancing and hygiene plan with the applicant(s).

THE FOLLOWING ACTIVITIES WILL NOT BE PERMITTED ON MASTER ASSOCIATION PROPERTY UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

· Card games and other activities that require sitting together at tables and sharing cards or other equipment. 
· Large gatherings in the Picnic area 
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